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December 20th 2019

Dear Parents, 

As the Autumn term draws to a close I have an opportunity to reflect on the last weeks which have been filled with activity. In this season of Advent the children have prepared for celebrating the birth of Jesus by practising song, dialogue and dance for our two Nativities. In the last two weeks families have been delighted to watch and witness the children’s storytelling of the special story. The school values shone throughout each performance. The high level of commitment from staff, parents, grandparents and governors in providing the very best opportunities for our children never ceases to amaze me. This support maybe as a lollipop crossing parent, a regular reader, accompanying the children on offsite trips, covering new books or helping with the Christmas Fair. I am truly grateful and humbled by the high level of support that everyone gives so generously in making this school a wonderful learning environment in which young children can develop into lifelong learners.

Christmas Fair

A record total of £ 4,019 was raised this year. Many thanks to Cherry class for co-ordinating the fair led by Lucy Baker, Louise Howard and Tracey Barr. A Christmas brochure proved highly successful in gaining sponsorship for the event and thank you to Leah Drake, Charlotte and Chris Ansell and Katie Jones for all your hard work. Thank you also to the class reps, set up and pack down teams for creating a wonderful treat for the children. The awe and wonder of seeing Father Christmas arrive in a vintage car was spectacular. Ewhurst Church choir added Christmas cheer as they sang enthusiastically a number of Christmas carols.

Nativity Performances Retiring Fund

The children delighted family and friends at their nativities, and a total of £350.10 was raised at the three performance. Many thanks for your generosity. Apple class have already part-purchased a new sand tray and Holly and Cherry class will spend it on curriculum and in particular Computing resources. 

Ewhurst School General Election: Wednesday 11th December

Three candidates stood for the role of Prime Minister. Mrs Heather Hadfield represented “Friends of the Earth” and gave a passionate plea to the children of how to take better care of the planet, including building a pool house made of plastic bottles and setting up bikes in the playground that produce electricity for the school.

Mrs Nicki Bartlett, a member of “Move & Groove” Party encouraged voters by offering to close the road outside so children could ride bikes and scoot safely to school. All lessons would begin with active starters to aid learning. Disco’s every Friday!

Mrs Debbie Cook, leader of the “Cookie Party” promised an ice cream factory in the school on a Monday. Cookies at break time on a Tuesday and on Fridays party food and music.

Each child followed a democratic process of using a ballot paper to register their individual vote which was then placed in a ballot box. The school council counted the votes and announced the results which awarded Debbie the title of Prime Minister of Ewhurst School! There are photos on the school website of an enjoyable afternoon and many thanks to staff and governors for making this activity possible

School Council Updates

The School council members tell me that they really liked mufti days; Christmas jumper days when money was raised for a charity “counting all the money for Children in Need. We counted £ 60”. “We enjoyed counting the ballot papers at the general election!” “Having the trophies in the lunch hall has made it so much quieter so that is going very well”. A final comment made was “We made different things happen”.

Two charities supported by the school this half term: Children in Need and Christmas Jumper Day raised a total of £146.39.

Candlelit Service

On Monday evening we enjoyed a wonderful treat. The spirituality shone through all the children who took part in the service. The Bible readings and prayers were so articulately conveyed by Cherry class to everyone. I, and many parents felt privileged to be told the story of Jesus’ birth so eloquently in our parish church. Many thanks to John White for leading the service and to Val Henry the organist who enabled us to sing some much loved carols.

Christmas Party

We are very grateful to the Year 2 mums who provided a wonderful tea with hats and crackers. The children had a great time dressed in their party clothes, enjoying classroom games and a delicious tea. The afternoon was complete with a visit of Santa who presented each child with a gift. 

Science Week: January 20th - 24th 2020

A fantastic week has been planned including another ‘working alongside your child – scientifically!’ morning on Thursday 23rd January. The curriculum workshop is being held on Friday 24th January at 1.45pm. Mrs West will start the session with key online safety information for families. To help with evening childcare we will trial a new time. (Quiet siblings are welcome) A flyer with further details will be sent home in January.

Road Safety comic

Each child received last Friday this term’s Road Safety comic that features ‘Speckles’ the frog.  This is a good opportunity to discuss how to make ourselves more visible in the dark, especially at this time of year.  Many thanks to Claire Moore. 

Admissions Reminder:  September 2020

Online admissions into Year R and Year 3 close on Wednesday 15th January 2020. If there are any queries please don’t hesitate to ask.  Please let friends know there is a final Open Morning on 9th January.

End of term – Parent Questionnaire

Today you will receive a link to a termly questionnaire. You will find the questionnaire as will under http://ewhurst.surveys.schooljotter2.com/surveys/page/6L2JKG . We’d value your feedback and comments by Tuesday 7th January. Many Thanks. 

PE Kits
A good time to check that everything is named and still fits.  Holly and Cherry Classes require school tracksuit bottoms as in fine weather they will continue to use the playground. Trainers are also essential on a Tuesday afternoon for the SCL multi-skills sessions (not Apple Class).  

Spare clothes – MISSING

As you sort out school clothes, including underwear and socks please look for borrowed items. At this time we are not receiving all clothing back so we are quite low on the above items.

Zippies

This is also a good time to replace old and broken zippies, as the teachers have noticed that many of them are falling apart.  New ones are available from the office at £2.00, so please replace them if necessary, as they are very important.  Many thanks.

PTA Amazon Wish list

I am very grateful to parents, staff and governors who actively promote the wish list. The items on the list are priority items which are constantly used in school. It is a fantastic and immediate way to support Ewhurst School. Just shop for these ever so needed supplies from the Amazon Wishlist. Simply go to your Amazon account, look up the wishlists https://smile.amazon.co.uk/wishlist) and search for our school name: Ewhurst CofE Infant School PTA.  You can also access the list by clicking on the following link: https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/YMA1T4VWEJT?ref_=wl_share
 If you have kindly sent us anything from the list then thank you for doing this, it is greatly appreciated.

The Platinum Boot Competition– A New Year’s resolution from Mrs West!

As we all know, we should all be getting involved in more physical activity. But did you know that physical activity can also benefit our academic achievement, behaviour and wellbeing?  As a New Year’s resolution, Ewhurst Infant School would like to invite again you all to take part in our Platinum Boot Competition to help raise our physical activity levels.  Starting on Monday 13th January, the Platinum Boot Competition is an extension to our well-loved Golden Boot. Please see the attached letter for details and explanations – your pledge Boot is also attached.

Home Learning

The staff would like to commend all the home reading this term. During the end of term assessments, on the whole the progress in reading was noted; the effort and perseverance is rewarded by learning a life-long skill. We are very aware that this time of year can be very exciting for families with young children.  However, every child has received home learning for the holidays so please continue with these activities.  

Parent Helpers
We are particularly grateful to the parents who have helped with Cherry classes Forest Schools sessions at Sayers Croft (Louise Howard, Lucy Baker and Amanda Mtemi) and to the parents who have volunteered with all the other school outings and local walks. All the staff greatly appreciate the high level of parental commitment. We are also grateful to the number of parents who help regularly with reading – Rebecca Bungaroo, Katie Jones, Helen Mclaren, Rachel Bradley, Helen Watt, Louise Howard, Claire Moore, Zoe Stroud, Emma de Vos, Mrs Carol Hadfield and to Sarah Smith for helping wherever needed.

Our lollipop volunteers also do a fantastic job – our thanks go to: Helen Mclaren, Rachel Bradley, Amanda Mtemi, Heather Had-field, Nick Smith, Angela Tarratt, Helen Shaw, Joanna Gosden, Jon Rapley, Nicki Bartlett, Helen Watt and Gavin Green.

I would like to thank the wonderful staff team at Ewhurst for their continued dedication and support.  As you know, the staff are highly skilled and continually develop their skills to enhance high quality teaching, providing creative learning environments, and develop strategies to promote independent learning skills using our toolkit and growth mindset. This ensures the very best outcomes for your child, socially, emotionally and academically.

Wishing everyone a very happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year.

Yours sincerely



Jane Dyer

Headteacher

Pause for thought….

Today, the church was full with the whole school community, it is a time of
great joy as we share in the preparation for the arrival of baby Jesus. The trust
the poor bedraggled shepherds had in believing the message of an angel and the
perseverance of the kings in finally finding the "right” king. We can all share 
in the love, joy, peace and hope Jesus to us all.



Awards 


Awards 06.12.19 – Living the School Values


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Chloe B		Sebastien D	Megan


Headteacher’s Award


Liam 		Peake		Jemima


Lilian		Elsa		Zachary


Freddie		Florence		Riley





Awards13.12.19 – Nativity Performance


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Amelie		Harvey		Freddie


Headteacher’s Award


Matthew	James J		Maggie


Imogen		Leonie		George


Olivia		Emily		Jemima





End of term awards – 20.12.19


Guardian Angel


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Freddie		Harvey		Maggie 	


Achievement


Benedict		Peake		Izzy


Charlotte 	Ellyia		Dexter 
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100% Attendance for the Autumn Term:


Apple: 31.5%   Holly: 65%    Cherry: 35%


Whole school: 58.1%





Spring Term 2020


January


Mon 6th  	Inset Day (no children in school)


Tues 7th		Term Starts for children 8.55 am


Weds 8th 	French Club starts


Thurs 9th		Open Morning Tour for prospective parents @ 9.30am


Thurs 9th 	Holly Class Forest Schools on site 


Mon 13th 	Platinum Boot starts


Thurs 16th 	Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft


20st – 24th 	Science Week


Mon 20st 	Science Wizards (in school)


Thurs 23rd  	Working alongside Morning (Science)


Thurs 23rd	Holly Class Forest Schools on site


Fri 24th 		Parent Curriculum Session at 1.45pm 





February


Thurs 13th	Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft


Fri 14th		Inset Day (no children in school)


17th – 21nd 	Half Term


Tues 25th 	School Nurse, Measurements Apple Class for Sept – Feb. born


Thurs 27th 	Holly Class Forest Schools on site


Thurs 27th 	Full Governing Body meeting @ 7.30pm





March


Tues 3rd 	Parent Consultation meetings 3.15 – 5.00pm 


Weds 4th 	Parent Consultation meetings 4.30 – 6.30pm


Thurs 5th  	David Shepherd Foundation Assembly/Workshops (pm)


Thurs 12th 	Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft


Thurs 12th 	Holly class Haslemere museum


Fri 13th 	 	Sport Relief Day – Mufti Day


Weds 18th 	Apple Class Amberley museum


Thurs 19th 	Holly Class Forest Schools on site 


Sat 28th		Governors Quiz at Cranleigh School


Tues 31st	Easter Pause morning


Tues 31st	Last SCL





April


Weds 1st  	Last French Club


Thurs 2nd 	Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft


Fri 3rd  	 	Easter Bonnet Service @ 9.15am in church


Fri 3rd		End of Term @ 1.30pm























Ewhurst CE Infant School Governors Present:


Grand Quiz and Auction * Saturday 28th March 2020, Cranleigh School 7pm


Bookings: governors@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk














